UK FM GROUP (WESTERN)

Western FM Repeater Group
Secretary: Gordon L Adams G3LEQ, 2 Ash Grove, Knmutsford, Cheshire.

111! The most important news since our last News Sheet ies
of course that we have received our licence (or rather a copy of it)
from the Home O0ffice via the RSGB allowing us to put our 2 metre
repeater GB3MP on the air from Moel-y-Parc. Verbael permission
did in fact reach us at the end of Jamuary and the licence subseq-
uently appeared during February authorizing us to operate on
channel R6 with & maximum e.r.p. (&8s requested) of 15 watts using
F2 and F3 modulation.

Our Group, initially known as the Western FM Repeater Group,
was formed on Wednesday 19th March 1975 at an open meeting called
at the headquarters of the Mid-Cheshire A R.S. in Winsford, Cheshire
A Commitiee was elected and the repeater group formed with the
primary object of setting up one or more repeaters to serve radio
amateurs in the North West of England and North Wales, The
objectives of the Group were defined more specifically, and a
Constitution was drawn up and adopted,at a meeting of the Group
which took place in The White Lion Inn at Pen-y-mynydd, Clwyd on
Monday 15th September 1975.

Our proposal for & 2 meire repeater (GB3MP) to be sited at
Moel-y~Parc was submitted in its original form to the RSGB on
24th April 1975 and on 29th May 1975 we submitted additional
informetion as requested by the RSGB, During the Summer there
were some un-avoidable delays due to holidays being taken by both
RSGB staff and the official involved at the Home Office. After
some "false alarms™ we learned that our epplication had finally
been submitted by the RSGB to the Home Office on 12th August 1975.
The licence was subsequently issued on 30th Jamuary 1976, and we
had GB3MP on the air for the first time transmitting in beacon
mode from the Moel-y-Parc site on Sunday l4th March 1976 for two
hours from 11.30em until 1.30pm.

Members will therefore note that we have achleved what had
hitherto been thought impossible - we got our repeater on the air
in just under a year from the date of formation of our Group.
Puristis might say that we have still to put 1t into full operation
« but we expect that this will be achieved any day now (first week
in May??7%?) In fact the only item still needing to be done is
for our receive aerial to be connected to its co-axial feeder -
once the riggers have done this we can air test the machine in
repeater mode: provided of course that we have no recelver
de-sensitization problems.

The idea of forming the Group was discussed originally by
Gordon Adems G3LEQ and Brian Levett G3TXH at an informel meeting
which took plece between them over a cup of coffee (or was it tea?)
in a Little Chef restaurant near Ellesmere Port. Both Brian and
Gordon had been thinking of puiting forward a repeater proposal
if sufficient support could be found in the Liverpool/Cheshire area,
but Brian had not had miuch success with "scundings" teken in
Liverpool, However they jointly decided that an open meeting
should be called of all interested amateurs and that a proposal
should be put forwaerd for & 2 metre repeater at Moel-y~Parc - as
an initial project.



Well, tﬁat-puté the Group's short history on record; and we
hope that our members will soon be sble to feel that all the effort

expended during the last year will have been worthwhile. So
‘pin back your ears"™ for MP!!!!

P,S. Monday night is our Net Night on 145.600MHz at §.30pm clock
time - hear you on then? (Except on monthly meeting nights).







